

State of New Mexico

Michelle Lujan Grisham Governor

EXECUTIVE ORDER 2020-001

ORDERING FLAGS TO HALF-STAFF IN MEMORIAL OF THE HONORABLE KEN SANCHEZ

WHEREAS, the Honorable Ken Sanchez served his community for more than two decades as an Albuquerque City Councilor, including three stints as Council President, and as a Bernalillo County Commissioner before that.

WHEREAS, Councilor Sanchez dedicated himself to improving the lives of his constituents through his dedicated public service and tireless advocacy.

WHEREAS, his efforts have left an enduring legacy in both the greater Albuquerque area and the State of New Mexico as a whole.

WHEREAS, it is appropriate and proper to publicly acknowledge Councilor Ken Sanchez's distinguished life through a public period of mourning across New Mexico.

THEREFORE, I, Michelle Lujan Grisham, Governor of the State of New Mexico, by virtue of the authority vested in me by the Constitution and laws of the State of New Mexico, do hereby ORDER and DIRECT that all state flags be flown at half-staff beginning immediately and lasting though sundown of January 3, 2020. This action will serve to honor Councilor Ken Sanchez's life and to mourn his loss.

ATTEST:

Maggie Londouse Olin MAGGIE TOULOUSE OLIVER SECRETARY OF STATE



DONE AT THE EXECUTIVE OFFICE THIS 2ND DAY OF JANUARY 2020

WITNESS MY HAND AND THE GREAT SEAL OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

GOVERNOR